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FAXed MEMO to School NUT Representatives                           re SEN AUDIT 2004
Suffolk NUT circulated to Reps in February 2004 detailed advice on completing the SEN audit (available on www.suffolknut.org.uk/SENAUDITADV.doc) and we took part in the SEN audit review, the outcome of which is just being published.

The Union called for a simpler process, much smaller “light touch” moderation sample, and integration of all IEPs, PBPs, etc and internal assessment requirements to ensure 100% compatibility with the audit data format (to allow automatic transfer of data).
Although the moderation sample has now been reduced and there is more compatibility, the workload of the audit remains unacceptably burdensome and there are unrealistic IT expectations on teaching staff.  NUT advice to SENCOs and all teaching staff involved in the audit remains as in our previous circular:

· the school should arrange for non-teaching staff to do the in-putting of data (it has been one of the teachers’ “forbidden tasks” since September 2003)

· the school should arrange for non-teaching / technical staff to undertake the downloading and installation of software, creating of disks, dealing with transfer of files (compatibility) etc.
· the job of selecting audit pupils from the database should be done by clerical staff from information received from the teacher in charge of the audit.

· If the completed data is sent to the LEA by SIMS/AnyComms, that should be handled by a suitably qualified non-teaching member of the staff.

We have had enquiries from members concerned that they do not have either the IT skills or the time to do cope with the new technological approach to the data gathering (and some in-built inflexibility in the programming).  No teacher can be required to do any of the 4 tasks above.  Any NUT member in difficulty should contact the Union.

Teaching staff, including the SENCo, should provide the information and assessments required for the audit in the form of lists of assessments (P Scales), supplemented only with existing extra information such as completed IEPs, annual review state-ments, etc.  Of course, if a teacher finds it easier and quicker to record the detail on disk, etc. then that is fine.  Teachers should seek to find the quickest and easiest way of fulfilling the professional part of the audit, which is the assessments themselves.
The school must ensure that sufficient time free of teaching commitments is available to all staff who require it to assess and record data, and to collate materials for moderation.  Cover for teachers released from classes for audit work should be by qualified supply teachers, not other teachers in the school or unqualified staff.
From Suffolk NUT, October 2004
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